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Editorõs Notes 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE    
http://www.pwhbc.com 

Presidents Message 
Can you believe that the regular season is almost over, it 
is so hard to believe that only yesterday we opened the 
40th Anniversary Season of our Portland Winterhawks 
Hockey Club. 
 
With father time ever marching on to his own beat we 
have come to our Annual Elections Meeting which will be 
held on Saturday, March 12, 2016 at the Veteranôs 
Memorial Coliseum  -  U S Plywood Room at 4:30pm 
 
The following members in good standing were nominated 
at our February meeting and they have accepted the 
nomination, they are: 
 
For Officer Positions: 
President  -  Stuart Kemp, Incumbent 
Treasurer  -  MaryEllen Brown, Incumbent 
Sgt-At-Arms  -  Marilyn Barnhart 
 
For Director Positions: 
Christy Fox 
Rachel Keen 
Neree Lowenstein 
Richard Thomas, Incumbent 
Savanna Vedaa 
 
(*) All those nominated are listed Alphabetically under 
each position. 
 
Please plan on attending this very important meeting of 
the season where you will once again set one half of the 
board of directors for the next two years.  Your vote 
counts!  Thank you 
 
In this edition we welcome back Todd Vrooman as in the 
January edition he was having computer issues.  So 
check out his article in the pages that follow. 
 
I have also posted a few pictures of our fifty fan 
contingent of the Alberta Central Swing.  These pictures 
can only give you a ñflavorò of the trip.  But all those who 
participated will have life long lasting memories.  We 
hope you will join us next season for new fan trip 
adventures. 
 
 
 Continued on Page  3 
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As this is being written, we are within hours of departure 
to the Alberta trip. The Central Swing, the biggest trip of 
the season is upon us and 50 plus fans will descend 
upon 6 WHL rinks to see some great WHL action. It's 
doubtful that the reception will be as incredible as Prince 
George was last season, but I'm sure the enthusiasm 
will be one of a kind when we arrive in each city.  
 
In this, the 40th anniversary of the Portland Winterhawks 
Hockey Club, it should almost be no surprise that the 
biggest trip thus far happens on the big milestone. For 
me, it's an odd homecoming as I used to make Alberta a 
regular stomping ground. It's been about 20 years since 
I last ventured to Calgary, add about a half dozen or 
more years since I traveled to Edmonton, Medicine Hat 
and Lethbridge. It's only been about 15 years since I 
headed to Cranbrook, so that's not that long ago is it? 
 
We've had a great deal of help getting this trip put to-
gether, from Scooter in the Hawks office helping us, to 
Beaverton Bakery for some treats for the trip. On the 
road, Medicine Hat Tourism is organizing a tour of the 
city and hotels along the way have helped us to find at-
tractive rates, great accommodations and the meet and 
greet in Edmonton. I'm sure there will be a ton of pics 
posted on Facebook and other social media. 
 
After we return, we will have just 9 games left in the reg-
ular season, an amazingly short number and it just 
seems to show up so quickly. We have had a great re-
sponse to our pre-season sign up for next season and 
we will continue through the end of the regular season 
and as far as we can go in the playoffs.  
 
We are gearing up for our third event in the 82nd Ave-
nue Parade of Roses which takes place on April 30. We 
are looking for volunteers to walk with us for a couple 
miles and meet 7 -10 thousand people along the parade 
route. This year, we add Tom-A-Hawk who was an 
amazing addition last year and the Toyota Tundra 
Hawks truck. I'm sure there will be a few promotional 
items to hand out along the route. It all starts at Eastport 
Plaza at 9:00 am. If you cannot walk with us be sure to 
get on the parade route early for a great viewing spot 
and cheer on your Hawks! 



Page 2 

 

Booster Club Fan Bus Trips 
(PLEASE CALENDAR THESE DATES) 

 

CANADA CALLING  -  CENTRAL SWING 
 

TEN DAYS OF HOCKEY AND SIGHTSEEING FUN! 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2016  

thru  
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2016 

 
 

Subject to Change,  
please check at the Booster Club Table for updates! 

Booster Club General Membership Meetings 
2015-16 Hockey Season 
Board Members @ 4:00 pm 

General Membership @ 4:30 pm 
 

Saturday, October 3, 2015  MC Everett 
Saturday, November 7, 2015  MC Kelowna 
Saturday, December 12, 2015  VMC PG 
(Board: 3:00 pm Members: 3:30 pm) 

Saturday, January 9, 2016  MC Kamloops 
Saturday, February 6, 2016  Nominations  MC Victoria 
Saturday, March 12, 2016  Elections  VMC Seattle 

 
MC  -  Courtside Club 

VMC  -  U S Plywood Room 
 

ALL TIMES AND VENUES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER 
 

John Fisher, Editor 
Teri Kuffler, Co-Editor 
Margaret ñMaggieò Klein, Co-Editor  
 

2015 - 16 Board of Directors 
 

President  -  Stuart Kemp 
Vice President  -  Megan Waletich 
Corporate Secretary  -  John Fisher 
Treasurer  -  MaryEllen Brown 
Corresponding Secretary  -  Cathy Kemp 
Sgt at Arms  -  Ron Spencer 
Council Member  -  Teri Kuffler 
Council Member  -  Margaret ñMaggieò Klein 
Council Member  -  Marilly Wiese 
Council Member  -  Richard Thomas 
Council Member  -  Elke Thomas 
Council Member  -  Marilyn Barnhart 

2014-15  
DONALD D. ICKES MEMORIAL TROPHY 
MOST POPULAR PLAYER OF THE YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 

 

 
#27 - OLIVER BJORKSTRAND 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
  

Portland Winterhawks Booster Club (PWHBC) 
Post Office Box 6768 

Portland, Oregon 97228-6768 
 

 Website:  www.pwhbc.com 
Email:  ñpwhbc@comcast.netò  
Twitter.com  -  ñPWHBCò  

Facebook.com:  -  ñPortland Winterhawks Booster Clubò and at 
ñPortlandWinterhawks BoosterClubò 

 

At All Home Games Staff Are Available at the Booster Club Table  
 
 

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER 
 

Email:  HAWKEYTALK@gmail.com 
 

FM RADIO ASSIGNMENTS IN VENUES:  VMC 87.9  / MC (RG) 98.1  
 

BOOSTER CLUB LOCATIONS:  VMC ñCCò / MC ñA-12ò 

Your Portland Winterhawks Booster Club has won the 
top award for ñNon-Profit Transparencyò and ranks 
within the top 3,000 of the tens-of-thousands of Non-
Profits Nationwide. 
Check out www.pwhbc.com and ñclickò on the 
GuideStar Box at the top of the page for details. 
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Presidentôs Message  (continued from Page 1) 

On a disappointing note, we had to cancel our second trip 
ever in the history of the PWHBC. We just didn't get 
enough to sign up for Seattle and most of that is probably 
due to the big expense on Canada. We'll work on 
something for next season. Everyone should have 
received their refunds, if you have not please see 
MaryEllen or John at the Membership Table for 
assistance. 
 
Added to the losses, was the passing of longtime Booster 
Club member and Sgt at Arms, Ron Spencer. Ron had 
been in ill health for quite some time and his health 
declined rapidly. Our most sincere condolences to the 
Spencer family. 
 
Onto a more positive event though. The Portland 
Winterhawks Booster Club made a decision to update the 
trophy that was presented yearly for the Booster Club's 
Most Popular Player of the Year. It was felt that the 
trophy itself was a bit dated, but more importantly, we felt 
that the trophy needed to represent the whole of the club 
and honor those who were pillars of the club over the 
years. People like Donald D. Ickes (whom the original 
trophy was named after), Betty Savage and Carl Savage 
whom our donation to Junior Hockey programs is named 
after they are forever being honored on the new trophy 
too. In addition, the recent passing of Rich Donaldson 
who was a longtime supporter of the club, a billet with his 
wife Linda to players for over a decade and well known 
on the concourse for the loud Hawaiian shirts he'd wear 
at every situation possible and now Ron Spencer, it was 
felt that they too should be honored as well. 
 
The Booster Club will display the new trophy at home 
games during the voting for Most Popular Player of the 
Year in March and then present it to the winner which is 
expected to be the last game of the regular season. We 
encourage people to stop by and vote and see our new 
hardware. 
 
A big Thank You to ñOn The Spot Engravingò on Hazel 
Dell Avenue in Vancouver, WA for the incredible job they 
did on the trophy and the care and attention to make this 
a true memorial to the players and our fallen members.  
 
One final note, we ask that you make your way to the 
Veteran's Memorial Coliseum US Plywood Room on 
Saturday, March 12 for our annual elections at 4:30 pm. 
We have 5 people vying for positions on the Board of 
Directors and ask that you reaffirm the unopposed 
candidates for Sgt at Arms, Treasurer and President. On 
a personal note, it has been an amazing 8 years as your 
Booster Club President and Trip Organizer and I look 
forward to a couple more years behind the desk. 
 
The next edition of the newsletter will be after the Playoffs 
and will be available online only at PWHBC.COM 
 
Until the next issue... GO HAWKS! 
 
 

 

PORTLAND WINTERHAWKS 
BOOSTER CLUB  MEMORIAL 

 
MOST POPULAR PLAYER OF THE YEAR TROPHY 

 
The trophy above replaces the former Donald D. Ickes 
Memorial Trophy  -  Most Popular Player of the Year 
Trophy. 
 
The new trophy honors our Winterhawks Most Popular 
Player of the Year.  It also is truly a Memorial Trophy 
for those Booster Club Members who have passed and 
provided exemplary service to the club. 
 
Come by the Booster Club Table in March during the  
Most Popular Player of the Year nominations and check 
out the new trophy. 



Page 4 

About AmazonSmile 
 
What is AmazonSmile?  
AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support your favorite charitable organization every time you 
shop, at no cost to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, youôll find the exact same low prices, vast selection and 
convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of the 
purchase price to your favorite charitable organization. You can choose from nearly one million organizations to 
support.  

 
How do I shop at AmazonSmile?  
To shop at AmazonSmile simply go to http://smile.amazon.com/ch/27-3086678  from the web browser on your 
computer or mobile device. You may also want to add a bookmark to smile.amazon.com to make it even easier to 
return and start your shopping at AmazonSmile.  

 
Which products on AmazonSmile are eligible for charitable donations?  
Tens of millions of products on AmazonSmile are eligible for donations. You will see eligible products marked ñEligible 
for AmazonSmile donationò on their product detail pages. Recurring Subscribe-and-Save purchases and subscription 
renewals are not currently eligible.  

 
Can I use my existing Amazon.com account on AmazonSmile?  
Yes, you use the same account on Amazon.com and AmazonSmile. Your shopping cart, Wish List, wedding or baby 
registry, and other account settings are also the same.  

 

Amazon.com donates to your 
Portland Winterhawks Booster Club 
when you shop @AmazonSmile.  

 
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/27-3086678  

 
#YouShopAmazonGives 

 
 

WINTERHAWKS TEAM BUS 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/27-3086678
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/27-3086678
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WE NEED YOUR HELP IN MAKING THIS 

PROGRAM A SUCCESS EACH YEAR.  

THE PORTLAND WINTERHAWKS BOOSTER 

CLUB IS ACCEPTING YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS 

YEAR ROUND TO BENEFIT CHILDREN IN 

OUR COMMUNITIES.  

 

 

 

ºRGNO- WITH - A - G@VJ» HMUNKUDR SGD ONQSK@MC

WINTERHAWKS hockey PLAYERS and pairs them up 

ºNMD- on - NMD» VHSG BGHKCQDM HM SGD BNLLTMHSX SN

RGNV SGDRD BGHKCQDM SG@S ODNOKD B@QD ² SG@S

teenagers care too!  

 

 

 

 

This is a program sponsored by you the members of 

the Portland Winterhawks booster club and fans 

with partners from the community including 

fred meyer, Portland sunshine division, volunteers 

AND OF COURSE YOUR PORTLAND WINTERHAWKS 

HOCKEY CLUB.  WE HOPE THAT YOU WILL CONSIDER THIS 

OPPORTUNTY TODAY TO BRING SMILES, LAUGHTER AND 

CHRISTMAS JOY TO SO MANY CHILDREN AND FAMILIES 

THIS YEAR.  

 

THANK YOU FOR MAKING THIS PROGRAM A GROWING 

SUCCESS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donations are accepted at all Home Games at the Portland Winterhawks Booster Club Tables.  Cash, Check or Credit Cards are 
Accepted.  Or Send your donations by check made payable to:   
 
Portland Winterhawks Booster Club (PWHBC) 

Attn:  Charitable Giving Coordinator 

P. O. Box 6768 

Portland, Oregon 97228-6768 

 

ALL DONATIONS ARE TAX-DEDUCTIBLE 

TAX-DEDUCTION LETTERS AVAILABLE ON REQUEST 


